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REPORT ON EXPEDITION/PROJECT

Expedition/Project Title:  The Lone Wolf Project 2005
Travel Dates:  29th June – 12th September 2005
Location:  Simien Mountains, Northern Ethiopia, Africa
Group Members:  George Busby, Richard Hoolahan, Clare Marsden, Julie Grant
Aims:  To assess the factors, both ecological and human, affecting the density and distribution of the Ethiopian Wolf (Canis simiensis) in the Simien Mountains. This was investigated through a combination of ecological field studies and interviews with local people.
OUTCOME (not less than 300 words):-

The Lone Wolf Expedition to Ethiopia investigated the status of the Ethiopian wolf, Canis simiensis, and its rodent prey in the Simien Mountains. Rodent density has already been found to be a good indicator of Ethiopian wolf presence, and rodent density has also been found to correlate with habitat type. 7 weeks were spent in the field covering 5 different areas of the Simien Mountains. The Lone Wolf Project collected data on the presence of wolves, other large mammal densities, the habitat types, the rodent diversity and density as well as conducting informal interviews with local people.

The multi- disciplinary investigation yielded some fascinating results: the level of agriculture was very high in all areas of the mountains that were surveyed. The density of domestic animals was high, which lead to large grazing pressure and possibly a reduction in the plant and fauna diversity. It is clear that wolves are easily distressed by human disturbance and try to shy away from it. It is also clear that the rodent density is very low meaning that few wolves can occupy a small area. Home ranges of wolves are likely to be large and thus the overall density, in an already fragmented landscape, is low. Indeed, in one area of grassland which was protected from grazing, not only was the rodent density greater but there was also a greater diversity in species of rodents.

The expedition also aimed to assess the needs and opinions of local people. Without the involvement of the people whose lives are intimately involved with that of the wildlife of the Simien, there can be little chance of constructively helping conservation in Ethiopia. This aim was achieved through interviews with the local Amharic people of the mountains. This third element to the expedition had the potential to give really useful answers to how wildlife and conservation scientists are perceived by locals. Collaborations with the Ethiopian Wolf Conservation Programme and the University of Gondar greatly improved the impact of our expedition and the expedition gained hugely from exchanges in our experience, knowledge and cultures.

We found that in order to address the conservation needs of the wolf and other endemic Ethiopian wildlife it is unequivocally important to include the needs of the people local to the area and those whose lives are also deeply entwined with the mountains.
